MINUTES OF THE PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL

HELD ON 3 DECEMBER 2002
Present:

Fr. Vincent Gallogley, Fr. John Kealy, Paddy McEneaney, Judith Carr, Lindy Martin, Pat Farrington, Juliana Olatunde, Barry O’Halpin, Suzanne Woods, Steve Martin, Yvonne Nielsen, Walter Huyghe, Yvonne Stausboll, Brigid Alty & Susanne Lehne.

Apologies:

Kevin Dowling, Johny Van Der Bracht & Fr. Max Jaya.

The meeting opened at 19.40 hrs and Fr. Vincent said the opening prayer.

Matters arising from the November Minutes:

People using/renting the Hall are to be made aware that the tables and chairs are to be put away after their functions.

Another appeal is to be made for helpers to set up the Catechetics rooms after the Saturday 6pm Mass.

The crib made by Barry, Jill and the Pre-Confirmation group is to be installed in the Cathedral on Thursday night (it is in Walter’s barn at present).

The Minutes were approved.

Election of Officers:

Pat Farrington was elected as Chair, Lindy Martin was elected as Vice-Chair and Judith Carr was elected as Secretary.

At this point, Pat took over the meeting from Paddy.

A.O.B.

BESPA Meeting: Steve and Judith Martin attended a “Strategic Thinking Day” on November 9 and their report is attached to these minutes. Several issues were raised from this report.

a) Steve suggested that the parish should draw attention to activities such as the BESPA talk so that more people could attend.

b) On Saturday December 7, there will be a meeting about Michael Cassidy.

c) Teenagers in the parish: many find Mass boring, are forced to attend etc. Audrey Walter, who runs good youth programmes at Our Lady of Mercy and All Saints proposes to invite the youth of our Parish to join in their activities on the condition that we have part-time youth helpers by 2004. We will have to find these ourselves.

d) Fr. Vincent suggested restarting the Alpha course during lent and informed the council that there is now a follow-on course. This will be discussed in detail at the next council meeting on January 14 2003.

e) Parishioners should be aware of the on-going adult faith development available in the parish, including Joe’s group and GIFT.

Grain de Vie: This is a charity that recently visited the Parish and all produce is made by handicapped people. Fr. John suggested that they might like to provide Sunday morning biscuits instead of the usual doughnuts though our contract with the doughnut supplier would need to be looked at. Their representative is very keen to return either to make a charity appeal or to supply biscuits once a month or provide bread for special occasions or whatever we want. It was decided that it was worth looking into. Joe Binns is our contact with the group and he is also the contact with L’Olivier Centre who is already being supplied by them.

Web site: Francoise has suggested that the web site should be checked regularly to ensure that out of date items are removed.

Marti can put the new Newsletter on the web site.

Ministry Reports: 

Eucharistic Ministers: Brigid is having difficulty recruiting new Eucharistic Ministers. A lot of Americans are attending Mass at NATO rather than here. She will make an appeal to the Parish again in January and the Priests will talk to individuals. ACTION: Brigid and the Priests.
Fr. Vincent will obtain gluten-free hosts for one of the First communion children. ACTION: Fr. Vincent.
Readers: There will be a meeting for readers next Saturday for a couple of hours. The new rota goes up to Ash Wednesday and Susanne has just about enough readers.

Fayre: The Committee has had its first meeting. Prizes are needed as sponsorship is getting more difficult. It was suggested that the main contributor could have their name in the Newsletter four times a year.

Finance Committee:

The mortgage is to be paid off in December.

The sit-on lawn mower is beyond repair. A new one will be 2500 Euros.

The trees are to be trimmed on the old and new property at a cost of 800 Euros.

The electric lights on the way to the Church are to be repaired.

Fencing will be put alongside the new property, as, when the land is cleared, it will need to be made secure.

The tarmac area in front of the old sheds will finish being paved at a cost of 2000 Euros.

The waste pipe will eventually be connected to the one on the other side of the street. It is 8 ft lower than the one here and we will have to dig to get across to it with the other occupiers of the street.

The benefactor would like to purchase 2 used Portacabins at the cost of 5000 Euros each to be used as classrooms. We will have to run electricity out to them. We also need secure storage sheds to replace the old ones but the Gemeente will have to be consulted.

There is to be a fence with gates alongside the stream and an estimate will be obtained. This should have been done by the Province Vlaams-Brabant but they didn’t.

The Committee has lots of plans and enough money to carry them out.

Marc Quaghebeur is looking into all the legal aspects.

Security Presence: Guns have been very visible on the security men during services. Kevin Dowling should contact them about this. ACTION: Kevin.
Brigid said the closing prayer and the meeting closed at 21.05hrs.

Strategic Thinking Day 9 November

Fr John invited Steve & Judy to attend this meeting, organised by BESPA, on behalf of St Anthony’s. We joined John himself and Fr. Philip. About 25 people attended from a wide variety of English and French-speaking churches. The speaker was Peter Brierley, the editor of the much-respected UK Christian Handbook.

Mr Brierley presented a dismal picture of falling church attendance and diminishing numbers of ageing clergy across all denominations in Europe. However he was not without hope, as surveys suggest that people still feel a need for spirituality, and stop going to church for a variety of reasons, but do not necessarily reject Christianity. Some UK highlights:

* 75% of children who do go to church, stop going to church between the ages of 12 and 14. A few people come back to church over the age of 45

* Churchgoers do not go as regularly every week, and are less available to help with things 

* Young people’s attitudes are very different these days from those of older generations

* Sunday mornings are looked upon as a chance of a lie-in or to play football (or other leisure activities). One in 10 people going to church now does it during the week rather than the weekend.

* Those churches that are growing are ones that dare to make changes in response to their congregations’ needs or wants.

After several hours of interesting presentation, discussion and questions, we divided into our own groups and discussed the question “What does your church have to do in order to make the indigenous community want to attend?”

Each group gave its own answers, but broadly there were 2 similar answers from most groups, including ours:

1) Good quality services, that meet people’s need for spiritual input that was relevant to their everyday lives

2) People need a chance to build relationships within the community of churchgoers. Ways of doing this are to provide food, or have different age services e.g. teens, 20-35’s, ethnic group, in which the congregation organises its own worship, calling on the priest or minister to officiate for limited parts of the service only.

